St Bride’s Primary School- Parent Council
Minute of meeting on 5th February 2024
Present: Mrs Cleland (HT), Roisin Coll (Vice Chair), Mrs O’Hara, Cara Boyle, Joanna Pugh, Christabel Boyle (minute), Lauren Millar, Nicola Stubbs, Marie Clare Gair (Chair), Michelle Holton, Paul McLaughlin, Jennifer Mackinnon, Vicky Stewart, Anne-Marie Cusick, Cara Boyle, Cllr McCreary, Cllr Devlin, Ruth Welsh, Tracy Hill Hodgens, Louise Anne Forrester, Cllr McCreary.
Apologies:  none
1.Welcome and apologies
Introductions were made and Professor Coll started off the meeting with a prayer. 
2. Minutes of previous meeting.
Approved
3.1 Closure of library
The Chair mentioned that the library in Uddingston is perhaps closing and the school has made new links since it reopened again. The Cllrs are working very hard with the Leisure trust, Bothwell Futures, and South Lanarkshire Council to retain services. 
It was agreed the PC would link in with the Chair of Bothwell Primary School, write to the MSP and link with the Cllrs Devlin, McCreary, and Dempsey when responding to the consultation about the closures. 

4. Head Teacher’s report

Staffing 
The last of the St. Bride’s babies has been born and we are delighted to share the news that Mrs McCormick gave birth to a beautiful daughter in December and Mrs Sinclair is now mum to a gorgeous boy. Miss McCann has taken over in P1 and Mrs Orr and Mrs Malley will continue to work in P3. 

Miss Ram is covering the teachers time out and will be in most classes across the week. 

All our cover teachers are from the SLC supply register and cover will be reviewed at the Easter break. This is because SLC try to place their permanent Area Cover teachers in long term posts. 

Our nursery staffing remains tight as Miss Archibald moved to a new permanent post and will not be replaced because she was a temporary contract. We have 2 staff members off with long term illnesses and continue to cover this internally.
St. Bride’s 50th Anniversary Celebrations
We have made some headway in organising the events for the schools Golden Jubilee. 

Planned events will take place in the week commencing the 3rd of June which gives us time to focus on the usual end of year activities in the last 2 weeks of term. 

Presently we have a Mass and afternoon tea arranged for the afternoon of the 4th of June. We have asked Bishop Toal and former priests join with Father Hughes in celebrating the Mass. 

Invites are currently being designed so that we can ensure that the people who have worked with St. Bride’s can be part of the celebrations. 

We have liaised with the pupil council who have put forward a raft of ideas and we are able to take forward a number of these including a whole school trip (provisionally booked for Wednesday the 5th of June) and a family fun day which has been pencilled in for Friday the 7th of June. 

We are meeting with the PTA this coming Tuesday to discuss further fund-raising opportunities and how they can support our plans. 

In addition to the above we will have a garden project and are looking at suitable “legacy” projects which will be confirmed in due course. 

School Photographs

Further to the last Parent Council meeting, we contacted Maureen Bell with the feedback given regarding the pricing of school photographs etc. 

She was happy to consider all feedback and work with the school to accommodate the needs of the parents. Maureen has advised that the packages A-H have not changed in price in the last 3 years and despite mounting costs for lab costs/staffing and mounts etc she was hoping to stick with these costs for the next few years. 

The cost of the digital package has increased but considering that parents get full copyright to print at their leisure it is a comparable cost. She did also state that this is not something that many parents choose.

Maureen suggested making a budget package price list where none of the photos come mounted and limiting the options that parents choose from. She has asked for further suggestions and is happy to continue to engage with us on this matter. 

Traffic 

In light of the most recent complaints from residents about the traffic I contacted McDade’s coaches, South Lanarkshire Council, and the Police for support. 

I am happy to report that I have met with Marion Shearer from SLC who is working with our own Junior Road Safety officers to organise a campaign targeting parking etc near the school gates. She is also preparing fliers to encourage “Park and Stride” and will attend the school on parents’ night to distribute these and complete travel surveys. 
She will provide signage to be displayed around the school perimeter and has advised that my request for bollards and street signs need to be considered by the roads department. 

I had a reply from the Police who advised that there is only 1 CP officer serving Uddingston/Bothwell area, but they were currently off sick. They did say that they would try to have officers in the school area upon our return to school after the Christmas break but that does not seem to have come to fruition, and I have emailed back asking for a follow-up. 

Parents Portal/School Communication

There have been questions raised regarding the communication channels used to pass on information to parents. 

At present the School App and email are predominantly used to convey key information with Twitter (X) being used to share photos and events etc. 
Ultimately, we want all key information to come via Parents Portal. This is designed to be used for all letters/permission slips/parents’ appointments etc. However, until we have almost all of our families signed up it is inefficient as we also have to send it our via the app and email as well. 

We have been encouraging parents to sign-up to Parent Portal since before the summer break and the office staff are continuing to help those who are having difficulties with this. 

The school currently pays for the School App and the current subscription runs out in April. We aim to have almost all families signed up to the Portal and will use this as our primary comms platform. 

P7 Prizegiving
The Pupil Council sent out a consultation to all P4-p7 pupils regarding the format of the P7 awards ceremony and a 75% majority were happy with awards for House Captains and the Values. Pupils were greatly in favour of all pupils receiving certificates and provided examples of the kind of certificate they would like to have. For the most part these mirrored the ones given out last year. 

As a result of this we intend to stick to the format from last year with a few changes incorporated. 
5. AOCB
Professor Coll mentioned that Lent is approaching and asked about Mass being held for the children prior to the school day. Mrs Cleland said she will speak to Father Hughes about this. There was also a discussion about the fundraising by the Mini-Vinnies and also for the Golden Jubilee Day. 

Mrs Cleland said the school summer trip is booked and it will be at Blair Drummond Safari Park. The week beginning the 4th June will be taken up with Golden Jubilee celebrations. During this week there will be a Church Mass, an afternoon tea and Sports Day. 

It a mentioned that the PTA are looking for donations for raffles and the tombola for Ladies Night and subsequent raffles. 

Mrs Cleland mentioned out sending out the Parent Directory to see what parent might be able to help with in the classroom in terms of the world of work for eg. 

It was asked about the new nursery opening in Bothwell and whether this will increase resources available to St Bride’s? Mrs Cleland said she would find out about this. 

6. Next Meeting
15th April 7pm.
